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PO Box 457 
Trenton, NJ  08625 
 
November 6, 2020  
 
Joyce Bushman 
Mendham Borough 
2 West Main Street 
Mendham, NJ 07945 
 
Re: Grant No. 2020.0100, Phoenix House 
 
Dear Joyce Bushman:  
 
On behalf of the Board of Trustees of the New Jersey Historic Trust, I congratulate your 
organization on being recommended for a preservation grant from the Preserve New Jersey 
Historic Preservation Fund in the amount of $12,000. 
 
The Garden State Preservation Trust will authorize the awards at its November 17th 
meeting.  The Legislature and Governor must approve the appropriation before the grant 
funds can be dispersed.  We will keep you informed of the legislative progress via email 
alerts.      
 
The Historic Trust will schedule a mandatory, virtual grantee workshop in January 2021. You 
will be notified by email when the exact date is scheduled.  This workshop will provide you 
with the information that you need to begin administering your grant.   
 
Until that time, please keep the Trust staff informed about activities regarding your project, 
including development of any research, planning, design, or construction documents.  The 
Trust should receive copies of all documents related to this project as they become available.  
You can reach your program officer, Erin Frederickson, at erin.frederickson@dca.nj.gov. 
 
Again, congratulations on your successful application.  We look forward to working with you 
to preserve New Jersey’s historic resources. 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
 
 

 
Dorothy P. Guzzo 
Executive Director  
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